
VPAA WebEx Meeting 
Wednesday, August 19 @ 3:00 p.m. 
 
Welcome- Dr. Kathryn Hornsby 
Board materials will be collected and assembled tomorrow.  Please make sure that you have all requests 
entered today. 
 
1. GVTC Update- Robert Keown and Pam Warren 

Continue to work with Adult Ed. and Economic Development. 
Reminded folks to complete Banner coding survey. 
 

2. E-Campus – Steven Ferguson 
Governor’s press release.  TCSG will receive money through GEERS for $10.4 million to build out the 
program.  Groups will be pulled into the discussion and implementation process. 
 

3. Best Practice Sessions- Saundra King 
Curriculum specialists will be holding best practice sharing sessions with curriculum groups who 
requested discussions.  Saundra will send the spread sheet out to the list service later today.  
 

4. Limited Labs- Cosmetology- Kathryn Hornsby 
• Referenced Josh McKoon’s email.  If you want to have live work for cosmetology, you can 

do so.  You can also still use mannequins.  It’s a college choice. You do not need to submit a 
limited lab request. 

• Per Anthony - I was able to get clarification from Josh McKoon, legal counsel.  Permission is 
not needed for students to work on each other.  Live work is now available for the general 
public and students alike as long as CDC and State Board of Cosmetology and Barbers 
recommendations are followed. 

 
5. TSCG Code of Conduct Update (with regard to the mask requirement)- Joe Dan Banker 

 
Reviewed the document, Interim Addendum Code of Conduct.  Address as you would any other 
code of conduct concern. Josh McKoon addressed accommodations for students who do not want 
to wear a mask or shield. 
 

6. SB359 – Does this replace the need for limited lab student waiver requirement?- Joe Dan Banker 
• Yes, if you are in compliance with the bill regarding signage, it is not necessary to have 

students sign waivers.  You may do so however, if you wish. 
• Dual Enrollment students (underage, high school), do require a waiver signed by parent or 

guardian. 
 

7. KMS Pre-Enrollment Report Update- Kathryn Hornsby 
• Fall enrollment is improving, but is still down 11% statewide. 4 colleges do have increased 

enrollment. 
• Increased online enrollment. 
• New student numbers have decreased. 
• Dual Enrollment numbers have decreased. Per Dianne, some schools/districts are allowing 

students to take either virtual or in person classes.  However, for students who choose 



virtual learning, those students are not being allowed to enroll in dual enrollment.  In 
addition, some high schools will not be starting until after Labor Day. 

8. Discussion- Disinfecting guidelines faculty/students are using for classrooms and labs for those 
colleges that have already started fall semester.  
 
Rebecca Alexander – guidelines developed and will share with the VPAA’s.   
Sue said her college Embedded cleaning steps in course based on industry guidelines. 
 

9. Other Questions- All 
 
Adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 


